UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING APPEAL PANEL
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555

March 3, 1989 ‘89 MAR - 6 A :32

DOCKE 1N

Thomas G. Dignan, Jr.

Ropes & Gray

One International Place

Boston, Massachusetts 02110-2624

Re: Prblic Service Company of New Hamshire et al.
(Seabrook Station, Units 1 & 2, Docket Nos.
50~443-0L & OL-1; 50-444-0L & OL-1)

Dear Mr. Dignan:

This is to confirm my telephone call to Ms. Kate
Selleck in response to your March 2, 1989 letter to Mr.
Rosenthal in which I informed her that, in the Appeal
Board's view, the time for the filing of the applicants'
responsive brief on the appeal of Elizabeth Dolly Weinhold
of LBP-89-3 (item 3 of your letter) is governed by 10 CFR §
2.714a. Under that provision, the due date for the filing
of the applicant's brief should be March 14, 1989 (10 days
from February 27 plus 5 for service by regular mail) and not
April 3, 1989 as indicated in your letter.

Sincerely,

4 //ZLJ

John Cho, Counsel
Atomic Safety and Licensing
Appeal Panel

cc: Parties of Record
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